
 
 

 
Scholar Leadership Council Report 

January 28, 2019 
 

The Scholar Leadership Council (SLC) met on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 3 pm and 
Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at 3 pm.  Members of the council consist of Ms. Laila Battle, 
Ms. Elizabeth Christopher, Ms. Jasmine Del Rey, Ms. KristiLynn Effie, Mr. Michael Effie, Ms. 
Alexis Gordon, Ms. Lyric Hearne Hooker, Ms. Vania Linares, Ms. Audrey Millaris, Ms. Aure 
Ruediger, Mr. Cricht Ruediger, Mr. Avery Stansbury, Ms. Kate Vreeman, Ms. Airis Yeung, and 
Ms. Maryam Zorba.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, Superintendent & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member 
and interim secretary. 
 
Compass shared with the SLC we started the year with a little over 1,200 scholars and were 
at 1,540 scholars enrolled as of January, 16 2019. Compass is still growing, with 
prospective scholars working to join the family. The council met in December to review and 
discuss their plan to create the 2018-19 Scholar Survey. They also reviewed the results 
from the survey and provided feedback during their January meeting. Compass shared 
updates on charter renewals, for both CCS of Fresno and CCS of Los Angeles. We are also 
working on an affiliation with REALM Charter Schools, in Berkeley, which will bring the 
Compass Experience to the Bay area. 
 
Under New Business, each SLC member provided feedback to bring to staff. 
 
The December meeting adjourned at 4:07 pm.  Draft minutes can be found on Board on 
Track. The next Scholar Leadership Council meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 
13 starting at 3 pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Mr. J.J. Lewis  
Superintendent & CEO &  

Interim Scholar Leadership  
Council Secretary 

 


